
FACULTY SENATE ANNOUNCEMENTS 

November 9, 2004 

The Chancellor has approved the following resolutions from the October 12, 2004, Faculty Senate 
meeting: 
#04-25 Resolution to support University Athletics. 
#04-26 Curriculum matters contained in the committee minutes of September 9, 2004, and September 

23, 2004. 
#04-27 Revised 2004-05 Application for a Student Computer and Technology Fee Innovative Project 

Proposal. 
#04-28 Commendation for Rick Niswander, Past Chair of the Faculty. 
#04-29 The Faculty Senate to join and endorse the Coalition on Intercollegiate Athletics. 

Faculty interested in periodically receiving past copies of "The Chronicle of Higher Education" are asked 
to call the Faculty Senate office to place their name on a list for distribution. 

Speaking privileges have been granted to the following colleagues for today’s meeting: 
Chuck Hawkins (Interim VC for Administration and Finance) and faculty members from the Math Department 
and Math and Science Education Department. 

Candidate’s portfolio of evaluative materials (teaching philosophy, nominating letter, list of courses taught, 
student and peer evaluations, and 3 letters of support from former students) for the University Award for 
Outstanding Teaching and Robert L. Jones Award for Outstanding Teaching should be submitted to 
the Ad Hoc Teaching Awards Committee via the Faculty Senate office, 140 Rawl Annex by Wednesday, 
December 1, 2004. 

Candidate’s portfolio of evaluative materials (teaching philosophy, nominating letter, list of courses taught, 
student and peer evaluations, and 3 letters of support from former students) for the Max Ray Joyner 
Award for Faculty Service Through Continuing Education should be submitted to the Joyner Teaching 
Awards Committee via the Faculty Senate office, 140 Rawl Annex by Wednesday, December 1, 2004. 

Candidate’s portfolio of evaluative materials for the Board of Governors Distinguished Professor for 
Teaching Awards and the Board of Governors Award for Excellence in Teaching should be submitted 
to the Faculty Development Center, 122 Ragsdale by Wednesday, December 1, 2004. 

Nominee’s materials (departmental and unit review committee nominating letters, complete CV, and 3 letters 
from outside referees) for the ECU Awards for Excellence in Research or Creative Activity should be 
submitted to the Academic Awards Committee via the Faculty Senate office, 140 Rawl Annex by Wednesday, 
December 1, 2004. 

February 24, 2005, is the last University Curriculum Committee meeting date for materials to appear in the 
2005-2006 University Undergraduate Catalog. Curriculum materials must be submitted to the Committee 
by 5:00 on February 10, 2005. 

The Committee on Committees has been charged to seek volunteers to serve on the various academic, 
appellate, administrative, Board of Trustees, and student union committees. Faculty are strongly 
encouraged to participate in this component of shared faculty governance and return the volunteer form by 
February 15, 2005. Faculty members have two ways to note their preference for service on the various 
standing University committees. 

1) At One Stop http://onestop.ecu.edu a faculty member signs in using his or her user name and password 
and after submitting that information, he or she clicks on “Faculty Committee Volunteer Form” under the 
Employee Section and completes the committee volunteer preference form. This information is then 
submitted directly to the Committee on Committees via the Faculty Senate office. 

2) A faculty member may complete the volunteer preference form that is available on the Faculty Senate 
web site at http://www.ecu.edu/fsonline/MiscDocuments/EmailCall.htm and forward the completed form via 
email to the Faculty Senate office at facultysenate @ mail.ecu.edu.  


